
 

 
 
 

COVID-19 
Notice January 15, 2021 

 
According to the measures issued by the Government through Decree no. 3-A / 2021, the contingency 
plan at UCP’s 4 campi will be adapted until January 30, 2021, to include the following measures; 
  
1. Classes will remain in the current in-person model, as well as exams and evaluations so decided for 
the different academic programs. 
  
2. Master's and doctoral vivas shall take place remotely; 
  
3. All buildings will remain open, with access to libraries by members of the community only. All works 
only available for on-site consultation require previous seat reservation.   
  
4. Faculties and Schools will maintain minimum services to support teaching and research activities; 
  
5. Front office staff will preferably operate in a remote model, and pre-booked in-person assistance 
will be available if needed; 
  
6. Cafeterias will remain open adjusted to the campi working hours, and complemented with vending 
machines; 
  
7. Shift work regime will apply whenever it is not possible for a service to run entirely on a remote 
model; 
  
8. Considering that IT and infrastructure services’ teams are key to the university's activities, remote 
work shall not include IT personel; 
  
9. All members of the academic community must carry their university identification card, at all times, 
in the event of having to make proof of their university related travels to the authorities. 
  
10. Any additional information, for circumstances not covered by this notice, will be provided by the 
Pro-Rectors, the Administrator or by each Dean to professors, staff and students. 
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